Council Meeting

January 8, 2013
Chancellor Center
President Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, January 8, 2013.  Mr. Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Burke, King, Machion, Walker and Warren; Mayor Dennis O’Brien and Solicitor William Bolla.
Mayor’s Report – Dennis O’Brien
· Police Report for December 2012
Mayor O’Brien presented the Police Report for December 2012.
Amendments to the Agenda
There were no amendments to the agenda.
Public to be Heard
Julia Woldorf had several questions regarding the proposed Weed Ordinance.  Mr. Walker suggested that she raise the questions when the motion to advertise the ordinance comes up under the Solicitor’s Report.  
Certificates of Appropriateness – Robert King

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificates of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.
COA 2012-029-H  Applicant:  Slimben Ouhiba, Tiramisu, Inc., 31 S. State Street, Trattoria Tiramisu

The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a hanging sign on the existing bracket, noting that the sign would be hung from existing hooks and the chains would be painted black.
COA 2012-030-H
 Applicant:  Daniel Lucci, 16 S. State Street, Café con Leche

The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a wall sign, noting that the sign would be mounted approximately 4” off the building façade with 3-4 metal stand offs/small rods to match the trim color.
Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Auerweck, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to approve the  December 5, 2012, Council Work Session minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve the December 11, 2012, Council Meeting minutes.
COMMITTEE REPORT
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion
Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Walker, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of December 2012 totaling $211,542.91. 
Personnel Committee – John Burke

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to reappoint J. Eric Johnson to the Civil Service Commission for a 6-year term through December 31, 2018.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Mary Catherine Miller to the Human Relations Commission for a 3-year term through December 31, 2015. 
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to reappoint William Palkovics to the Newtown Sewer Authority for a 5-year term through December 31, 2017.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Paul Salvatore to the Planning Commission for a 4-year term through December 31, 2016.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Lorraine Pentz to the Joint Historic Commission for a 4-year term through December 31, 2016.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Amy Moore to the Recreation Board for a 5-year term through December 31, 2017.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Charles F. Swartz, III to the Zoning Hearing Board for a 3-year term through December 31, 2015. 
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Stephen Rinear to the Historic Architectural Review Board for 3-year term through December 31, 2015.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Karen White to the Planning Commission for a 4-year term through December 31, 2016.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to reappoint Jim Waitkus to the Shade Tree Commission for a 3-year term through December 31, 2015.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to reappoint William Palkovics and Harry Tomlinson as alternates to the Zoning Hearing Board for a 1-year term.
Solicitor’s Report – William Bolla
Resident Julia Woldorf had questions regarding the proposed weed ordinance.  She asked how the height of 12” was determined.  In response, the Solicitor said that he reviewed ordinances from several neighboring communities.  She asked about the definition of “weed” and Mr. Warren said that in reading through the ordinance he believed the description of “grass or weeds or any vegetation whatsoever, not edible or planted for some useful or ornamental purpose” to be sufficient.  Ms. Woldorf was concerned that “best management practices” for stormwater management might conflict with this ordinance.  Mr. Bolla said that before the Borough would take action, a certain amount of investigation would be required.  If the official were advised that the area in question was designed for stormwater management, then the case would conclude without prosecution. Mr. Warren added that he believed the “useful or ornamental purpose” language addressed Ms. Woldorf’s concerns about grass along Old Skunky and decorative plants.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Solicitor to advertise an amendment to the ordinance related to maintenance of properties with regard to cutting of grass, weeds or other vegetation and providing for remedial action by the Borough in specified situations.
Old Business
There was no old business

New Business
There was no new business.
Public to be Heard 
There was no one from the public who wished to be heard.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:21 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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